
 Meeting Minutes October 7, 2021 

 

The Truro Township Trustees held a regular meeting Thursday, October 7, 2021 at 4:00 

pm at Station 162. Present were Trustees Dennis Nicodemus, Pat Mahaffey and Chris 

Long, Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus, Chief Sharps, and Greg Dearth. Administrator 

Jason Nicodemus was absent. 

 

The Meeting was called to order with the pledge and roll call. 

 

Guest: Angela Abrams 

 

Regular Meeting 

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve meeting minutes from the September 2 regular meeting 

and September 23 special meeting. Chris Long seconded. All in favor. 

 

Resolution 2021-28: Resolution adjusting the annual budget by providing for a transfer 

of previously appropriated funds. Chris Long seconded. All in favor 

 

Fire Fund (2191) 

2191-220-314-0000        2191-220-341-0000           $5,000 

2191-220-314-0000        2191-220-319-0105           $11,0000 

 

Fire Department 

Chief Sharps: 694 runs in September 

COVID update: We currently have no vaccines available - all have expired. Department 

will be administering boosters to the Reynoldsburg Police Department. No new case 

and still stocked with PPE. 

New engine delivery has been delayed one month. 

New Assistant Chiefs vehicle must be ordered - none in stock. Will be 15-18 weeks for 

delivery. 

Hoping to have proposals to present for new medic by next meeting. Medics are 12-18 

months for delivery currently. 

Working with departments on next year’s budget - will be increasing our supply of 

turnout gear. 

Met with insurance company lawyer concerning the 2019 accident. Expects this to be a 

non-issue after depositions. 

Thank you to the Trustees for attending Chief Knight’s funeral. 

Thank you to Greg for work at the cemetery and the ceremony. 

 

Roads and Cemetery 

Superintendent report given by Greg Dearth: 1 interment  
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Proactively sending out violation letters in the Qualstan area has had favorable results. 

Snow equipment prep has begun. 

Waiting to hear back about the storm basin on Rodebaugh Rd - holding up well so far. 

 

Administration 

Fiscal Officer’s report: Approved August 2021 bank reconciliation. 

 

Administrator Jason Nicodemus: absent 

 

Trustee Reports 

NONE 

 

New Business 

NONE 

 

Old Business 

NONE. 

 

Pat Mahaffey moved to approve payroll of $302,165.10 and bills of $336,141.74 for 

September. Chris Long seconded. All in favor.  

 

Pat Mahaffey moved to authorize the Fiscal Officer to pay the bills and payroll for 

October. Chris Long seconded. All in favor. 

 

Pat Mahaffey made a motion to adjourn at 4:20 p.m. 

 

Next regular meeting will be Thursday, November4, 2021 at 4:00pm at Station 161. 

 

 

 

 

Trustee Dennis Nicodemus     Trustee Pat Mahaffey      Trustee Chris Long 

 

 

 

 Fiscal Officer Natalie Nicodemus 


